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I cannot be there in person to express my strong support for this legislation to make 

polluters pay for their pollution. SB 1187 will stop taxpayers from having to pay the 

huge costs of pollution caused by very large oil and other pollution-causing 

companies. It will require fossil fuel companies to pay their fair share for past 

damages arising from climate change during 1995-2024. "Polluter pays" is a core 

principle of environmental law. It reflects basic fairness. A version of the classic "You 

break it, you buy it" rule we know. Presently, Oregon taxpayers must pay all the costs 

of climate change, even though fossil fuel companies make millions in Oregon in 

profits. Fossil Fuel companies should finally start to pay their part of the costs. This 

bill is very restrictive and will on require very large companies that sold oil, gas and 

coal in Oregon to pay.  The amounts of fossil fuels mined by the large companies 

have been reliably tracked. From this, we know how much greenhouse gas each 

company is responsible for. Companies will be required to pay in proportion to the 

greenhouse gas emissions from their own mining operations. Experts in Oregon 

agencies will work with climate and environmental scientists to make reliable 

estimates of financial damages from climate change from 1995-2024. Funds will be 

used to finance climate change adaptation and resilience projects within the state. 

40% of the funds collected are dedicated to frontline communities most exposed to 

climate damages. 30% of funds are dedicated to making Oregon more resilient to 

wildfires. In addition to wildfires, funds can be used for flood protection, upgrades to 

transportation and electric power grids, water supply and waste-water treatment 

systems, agriculture and fisheries, building retrofits, health of forests and other 

ecosystems, and other salient issues. 

 

Please pass this much needed legislation.  


